
Melrose Park Welcomes New Leadership at Inauguration and Swearing-In Ceremony 

 

Melrose Park, IL – The Village of Melrose Park proudly held its official Inauguration and 
Swearing-In Ceremony on Thursday, May 1, 2025, marking the beginning of a new chapter 
in community leadership and service. The event took place at Village Hall and was 
attended by residents, dignitaries, and community leaders from across the region. 

A highlight of the ceremony was the presence of Cook County Clerk Monica Gordon, who 
graciously served as the officiant and administered the oath of office to the newly elected 
officials. Her participation underscored the importance of civic engagement and support 
across all levels of government. 

The following officials were sworn in at the ceremony - Village President Ron Serpico, 
Village Clerk MaryAnn Paolantonio, and Village Trustees Anthony Abruzzo, Mary Ramirez 
Taconi, Sonny Nicotera, and Anthony Williams. Trustees Arturo Mota and Jaimie Anguiano, 
were sworn in at the Village Board meeting on Monday, April 28,2025. All newly elected 
officials remain committed to representing the interests and well-being of Melrose Park 
residents 

In his address, Village President Ron Serpico expressed deep gratitude to the community 
and a renewed commitment to progress: 

 “Today’s ceremony is not just about swearing in elected officials — it’s a reaffirmation of 
our shared promise to serve Melrose Park with integrity, vision, and compassion. I am 
honored to continue leading this great village, and I look forward to working with our 
dedicated team to build a stronger, more united community.” 

The event reflected Melrose Park’s enduring values of leadership, inclusivity, and 
collaboration. With new and returning officials at the helm, the Village is poised to continue 
its legacy of progress while addressing the evolving needs of its residents. 

For more information about the Village of Melrose Park and its leadership, visit 
[www.melrosepark.org](http://www.melrosepark.org). 

 


